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       SOUTH  LONDON  BOTANICAL  INSTITUTE


	MINUTES  OF  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 105
Thursday 3rd October 2019


	Present:  Michael Clarke MC, Marlowe Russell MR, Cherry Simpkin CS, Jerry Stevens JS, Roy Vickery RV (President).   


	In attendance: Nell Gatehouse NG


	1.
	Welcome


	

	2.
	Apologies for Absence were received from: Emmanuel Asamoah & Mel Harakis (trustees), Jan Dudding, Ruth Cousins, Isa Tyszkiewicz (members).
	

	
	
	

	3.

4. 

5.

	Minutes of 2018 AGM and Matters Arising

The minutes were agreed and signed by Michael Clarke, Chair. There were no matters arising.

Presentation by Independent Examiner, Peter Willans.

Peter Willans, the Independent Examiner, presented the accounts. He reported that the financial position presented no cause for concern.
The Chair thanked Peter for his work on our accounts and thanked Helga Krauss, Nell Gatehouse and Caroline Pankhurst for all their work, Marlowe Russell for her work as Treasurer and Keith Potter for his accountancy volunteering.
The Annual Report and Accounts 2018-2019
RV proposed the 2018-19 Annual Report and Annual Accounts, which were seconded, approved and signed.  He suggested that next year the report be available earlier so that everyone will have a chance to see it before the meeting.  
	

	6.
	Election of Trustees

The following trustees have retired by rotation and were re-elected: 
Pat Davies – nominated by MR, seconded by CS.
Cherry Simpkin - nominated by MR, seconded by RV.
Marlowe Russell -   nominated by MC, seconded by JS.

All duly elected. 
Emmanuel Asamoah - co-opted, was proposed by MR, seconded by Helen Firminger, with no objections. 
	

	
	
	

	7.
	5. Appointment of Independent Examiner
6. MR proposed Peter Willans and Landergan & Co as SLBI’s Independent Examiners, seconded by June Chatfield.   She thanked Peter for all his work and Landergan & Co. were duly appointed for another year.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Chair’s comments
MC highlighted some of the main points in the Annual Report.
He thanked the outgoing trustees: Jonathan Ball, Bob Francis, Richard Allen, Nicky Lacourse and Carly Eck. MC also thanked the wardens, Alex and Helen, who do a tremendous amount of work over the year and help to keep the building standing, as well as thanking the paid staff who work above and beyond – Caroline Pankhurst CP, Helga Krauss HK, NG and new staff member Julia Minnear JM. He also thanked the gardeners, Sarah Davey and Cath Pearson. 
BRIEF VERBAL UPDATES:  All written reports available on request.
Finance: MR reported on the new grant from the National Lottery Heritage Fund under their Resilient Heritage banner, which aims to build up governance and financial strength in charities, namely the SLBI’s long term security.  Known as BEST (Botanical Education: Sustainable and Thriving) we will receive £86.5K over eighteen months, from May 2019.   She gave a resume of 
of the project and its aims, including the writing of a new Business Plan. 
MC thanked MR for all her work on this project which was vitally important for the future of the SLBI in reducing our reliance on project-based income and hopefully setting us up to continue for another 100 years.  
Garden: The report was read out by MC.  
Education & Projects:  The report was outlined by CP. She discussed both the Botany On Your Plate project, and various other fundraising bids, new partnerships and venue hire.  She introduced Julia Minnear, recruited via the BEST project as Individual Giving Coordinator, as well as appointments of a Major Donor Consultant and Trustee Mentor.   
Julia introduced herself, and described her role. 

Gazette: Jasmin Naim has now taken over from Bob Francis as editor and has produced the last two editions.  She is hoping to get a new design up and running before too long.  MC thanked her for her hard work on this new project.
Membership: NG presented the Membership report. Members currently stand at 267. 
Library:  The report from Judy Marshall and Sophie Kennedy was read out by MC.   A plea was made for more library-based volunteers to show visitors around on Thursdays.  They commented that the Gazette collection goes as far back as 1985.
Herbarium: MC read out the report from the herbarium team.  


	

	
	
	

	9.
	AOB

· It was agreed that next year the Annual Report and Minutes should be available before the AGM
· Judy was presented with a bunch of flowers from NG, created by Sarah Davey, for her sterling work in the library and elsewhere for the past 50 years.

	

	The meeting was followed by a fascinating talk, ‘Darwin’s Abominable Mystery – then and now,’ by Richard Buggs.

	
	Reports: Education & Project Report, Membership, Garden, Herbarium and         

           Library Reports
	

	
	
	


